Good afternoon,

We built our home in Westhill over 30 years ago as it was a safe and quiet neighbourhood to raise a family. Our home is located at Struthers Crescent, which backs onto 9th Avenue North.

Over the past year we have noticed the significant rise in the number of semi-transport traffic and noise.

We have recently retired and looked forward to relaxing and enjoying our backyard this summer, however this didn't happen due to the significant noise levels generated by the trucks. As a result, I'm sending this email in support of Motion 20-23 to stop semi-transports from using 9th Avenue North.

We understood when the bypass was built the purpose was to eliminate semi truck traffic from unnecessarily using city roadways built for cars and half ton trucks. We are very concerned with the increased level of semi traffic on 9th Avenue North carrying dangerous goods, as well as speeding that there will be more accidents and unnecessary deaths and injuries.

Besides losing the ability to enjoy our backyard, we are also concerned that the heavy semi traffic and noise will reduce the value of our home.

Thank you for your attention to this matter to ensure the well-being and safety of the residents of Regina.

Sincerely,

Elma Shoulak